                                           News Letter

              Lakeview Park Villas Home Owner’s Association

                                           May 8, 2017

Dear Members:

Summer is almost upon us!  We hope that everyone had an enjoyable winter, and look forward to seeing everyone shortly in Bigfork.  We would like to take a few minutes and remind/update all members on what they should expect to see when they return.  Most of these were discussed in the February newsletter, but we think that they are important enough to warrant another preview.

Spring clean up has been extensive and all attempts are being made to ensure completion prior to June 1.  This work includes a full general cleaning of the neighborhood.  The “babbling brook” behind the Park Villas has been partially drained, cleaned, and will be refilled in about two weeks after the irrigation is turned on and the pump reset. So, coupled with last summers removal of all the mulch and replacement with stone should have that public area looking better than it ever has.  I understand that this turned into quite an undertaking, and removed a significant amount of dead and decaying organic material.  All new mulch has been installed around the Park Villas which had not been attended to since they were originally landscaped 10 years ago.  Mulching and stone replacement for the Lakeview Villas will be done a little later in the year after there has been an opportunity to discuss the specific needs and desires with each member.

All plants that have died over the years, some replaced, some not, have been replaced with new appropriate plants and shrubs.  This is throughout the subdivision.  There should be NO holes in the landscaping.  Many of the shrubs have been pruned hard in order to cut out the dead wood, and to bring them back to an appropriate size.  

We will initiate the program to maintain the upper decks of all residences.  This will be the first step of our Long Range Plan which was approved last year.  We will start on a few of our oldest decks to determine what actually needs to be done.  We will move at a deliberate and thoughtful pace as these first few will provide an opportunity to fully understand and specify what needs to be done with each restoration.  The budget for this program is based on restoration of the deck surface, and the membrane which actually waterproofs the deck, the new carpet/floorcovering which will be laid on top of the membrane, and painting the railing.  Upgrades beyond what was budgeted will be investigated and if authorized will be at member’s expense.  More on this program will be provided as we learn more.

All driveways not sealed last year, will be sealed this year.  Not sure of timing.  Needs to be done when warm enough.

Hopefully the water in the pond will be warm enough by the time we return so that it can be treated for weeds and aquatic plants

The dam in the Marina is scheduled to be taken down around mid-May if the water level in the river and lake are within one foot of the Marina.

As always, we need your help.  We will initiate a financial auditing effort this year.  One of our members, Mickey Ransom has agreed to provide this service, and would appreciate having a partner or two working with her.  Knowing Mickey as I do, lunch and entertaining conversation will be provided.  This should be a straight forward project, and not be a large time commitment.  

Along those same lines, we really need to initiate a Long Range Planning team and an Architectural team as required by our CC&R’s.  This team would meet once or twice to discuss Plan progress, monitor spending, and help strategize on additional future requirements.  The team would also be available to field questions from members concerning the program. 

Please remember that the Board is scheduled to meet with a representative of the CertainTeed roofing company in late June to inspect our roofs.   This is a result of our having initiated a warrantee claim last year.  We hope to be able to update everyone at our annual meeting.

As part of our overall effort to manage our HOA with total transparency, we have designed a web site for the Association.  It has just been rolled out, and is available for viewing.  The address is:  Lakeviewparkvillas.com.  If you are viewing it from a mobile device, you will have to go to the menu from the home page to navigate to the various document areas.  You will see that all of our important documents, newsletters, and other important information is available on a 24/7 basis.  The home page was designed with a little marketing in mind.  Some of the pictures are place-keepers, so will be replaced when new summer photos are available.  We hope it meets with your approval, and look forward to your comments and suggestions at the annual meeting.

One last thing.  We need a few new Board members.  We ask for this every time we communicate with the membership, but it is critical.  You can serve on a committee or ask to be a future Board member, but please think of whom you would recommend in addition to serving yourself.

We look forward to seeing you soon, and hope you are pleased by what you see upon your return.

Sincerely and on behalf of the Board of Directors;

Paul Lentz

President – Lakeview Park Villas HOA
